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After being rejected by the Airline 
twice, the third time was a charm. We 
were able to carry an 80 pound 
electronic piano donated by a 
generous individual from Faith Church 
Dyer,In. to Jacmel. Those who have 
visited Calvary Church know how the 
congregation loves to sing and the 
new piano is greatly appreciated. 


World Missions donated solar 
powered audio Bibles in both French 
& Creole languages. Jean-Claude 
received them enthusiastically for  
pastors and leaders in the mountains 
who cannot read. Large lather bound study 
Bibles in French were donated by a 
generous individual from Lamb’s Chapel. 


We visited the reconstructed church 
in De Paul and were delighted to see 

the new “kitchen”under the tarp. Children sang welcome songs and the parents  
expressed gratitude.

We were treated to a practice session led by Calvary’s worship leader, Eubert 
who in addition to serving as principle at a school for 600 in the mountains 
volunteers to teach the children from the after school program to play wind 
instruments. We hope they will lead the procession through the streets of 
Jacmel at next summer’s revival.




A trip would not be complete without 
visiting Pastor Roger at the 
Beaudoin church where we found 
him teaching and leading the singing 
before providing a meal to the 
children.





One of the first members of Calvary 
church, Rosalin continues to serve in 
many ministries including leading 
teaching and prayer before a children’s 
meal in Calvary.


Those of you who have traveled with us 
in the last two years got to know 
Germaine, Kerline and Rony. They have 
been faithful interpreters for the 
deworming, and VBS trips. They lead 
much of the after school programs and 
teach Sunday school. They have 
graduated from secondary school and 
been accepted to university programs. 
Financial help is need for them to 
attend. Unlike the U.S. a student can 

attend university in Port au Prince for less than $ 2,000/year. If you would like to 
help please designate your gift.


The members of Calvary Church are very poor. They cannot financially support 
all the ministries of calvary Church. As we approach this Christmas season 
please consider an additional gift to HSM to support the ministries of Calvary 
Church in Jacmel, Haiti. A pledge card is enclosed or gifts may be made on line 
at HaitianSupportMinistries.org. 

Merry Christmas from Pastor Jean-Claude and the HSM Board





